

## **Dulles Community Outreach Project Kick-Off Meeting January 22**

As I've mentioned previously, the Board of Supervisors has initiated a comprehensive Dulles Community Outreach Project to identify neighborhood and community-wide priorities in the Dulles Planning Area. Similar efforts have been undertaken in other parts of the County over the past decade, and now it is our time for a focused, comprehensive look at our community.

This project will be led by the Department of Planning and Zoning. There will be a kick-off meeting on Thursday, January 22 at the Dulles South Multipurpose Center in South Riding. Staff will hold an "open house" to familiarize citizens with the process from 5:30-7:00, and a presentation will be made at 7:00 pm.

The project team leader has already visited with several HOA's in the area and will be introducing the project's multiple outreach methods including online surveys, web—based forums, interactive mapping, focus groups, and community work sessions. Active outreach efforts will continue through the spring of 2015 with numerous opportunities for the public to share their ideas for the development of their neighborhoods. The project will conclude with a report to the Board of Supervisors in the third quarter of 2015.

The boundaries of the Dulles Planning Area include Ryan Road to the north, Dulles Airport and the Loudoun County line to the east, Braddock Road to the south, and the transition policy area boundary to the west.

You can follow the project at <a href="www.loudoun.gov/dullescommunityoutreach">www.loudoun.gov/dullescommunityoutreach</a>, on Facebook at facebook.com/dullescommunityoutreach, and on Twitter @dullesoutreach.

Questions and comments should be directed to Joe Griffiths, Project Manager, Loudoun County Department of Planning and Zoning, at 703-777-0424